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FROM THE GRAND KNIGHT 
Vivat Jesus 
 
Dear Brother Knights: 
 
   In 1854, Pope Pius IX, in his papal bull Innefabilis Deus, defined the 
dogma of the Immaculate Conception.  The proclaimed Roman 
Catholic dogma states “that the most Blessed Virgin Mary, in the first 
instance of her conception, by a singular grace and privilege granted 
by Almighty God, in view of the merits of Jesus Christ, the Saviour of 
the human race, was reserved free from all stain of original sin.”  
Therefore, being always free from original sin, the doctrine teaches 
that from her conception Mary received the sanctifying grace that 
would normally come with baptism after birth. 
 
   In Luke’s Gospel Mary proclaims, “All generations shall call me 
Blessed.”  As Catholics, we do.  The Immaculate Conception is the 
Patroness of the United States. 
 

                             
                        
Here are the upcoming events: 
 

• December 4th – Lions football game at the Hall 
• December 8th – Meeting will begin at 8:15 pm due to 

Immaculate Conception Mass 
• December 29th – Blood Drive – See Gary Lusk 
• There will be NO December breakfast 

 
PLEASE BRING WARM CLOTHING (COATS, MITTENS, SCARVES, 
ETC.) TO THE CLOTHES BIN AT THE NORTH END OF THE 
PARKING LOT. 
 
    
 

In December the Church celebrates some truly awesome 
Catholics/events: 
 

1. December 1st – St. Edmund Campion – English martyr 
from 16th century during Protestant revolt. 

2. December 8th – Feast of the Immaculate Conception. 
3. December 9th – Third century bishop of Carthage.  He is  

included in the Canon of the Mass. 
4. December 13th – St. Lucy – Patroness of the blind.  Fourth 

century martyr. 
5. December 21st – St. Peter Canisius – Doctor of the Church 

– Second Apostle of Germany.  Delegate of Council of 
Trent.  Instrumental during Protestant revolt. 

6.  
   Just a reminder, go to NewAdvent.org for a wonderful web-site for 
all things Catholic. 
 
Viva Jesus, 
 
Steve Salter 
Grand Knight 
(586) 823-9518 
gk2950@mikofc.org 

 
DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT – A FEW THOUGHTS… 
 
Dear Brother Knights: 
 
   I would like to thank all members who attended the meeting on 
November 21, 2016, while we reviewed the “IDEAS” for new events 
that was voted on at our last meeting.  We will apply the S.W.O.T – 
(Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, Threats) analysis for 
planning these new events! 
   The SWOT results have been compiled.  Here are the results 
based on the feedback that was received to date.  I appreciate 
everyone’s contribution to this exercise!  We learned a lot about our 
council by being honest and how we can improve future events and 
council activities by using this tool as a benchmark.  (See Page 7 for 
the SWOT Chart). 
 
Fraternally, 
 
Scott A, Morgan 
Deputy Grand Knight 
 
 



     

 

  

 
ST. LAWRENCE COUNCIL 

KNIGHT LIFE 
St. Lawrence Council 2950 

44425 Utica Road; Utica, Michigan 48317 
Council Website:  http://www.uticakofc.com 

MEETINGS - 2nd and last Thursday of each month 
 

OFFICERS 
 

Chaplain………………………………........……Father Roman Pasieczny  
State Secretary………………………………………….Antonio G. Vittorini 
 District Deputy…………..………………….……,,,,,….……Jason Meyers 
Grand Knight……...……………………………….…….…Steven L. Salter 
Deputy Grand Knight……...………………………………Scott A. Morgan 
Warden………………………………………….….……. Francis V. Elwart 
Chancellor…………………..…………………...………….…….Harry Kuk 
Trustee………….….....…David Uykanski, Joe Lograsso, Kim Wiegand 
Recorder………………………………………………….Antonio Quagliato 
Treasurer………………………………………..……………..Don Heydens 
Advocate………………………...………...…………….…….Tom Brennan 
Financial Secretary…………………………..…………….Paul Burmeister 
Lecturer…………………………………………………….…Robert  Walz 
Inside Guard………………………………..…………….………Paul Cone 
Outside Guard…………..………………..…Joe Manuszak, Tom Mueller 
 

DIRECTORS 
Program Director……………………………………….……..Joe Lograsso 
Membership Director…………………………………………….Jim Adams 
Church Activities Director…………………..…………Maurice Van Hevel 
Council Activities Director……………………..…………...Joe Manuszak 
Youth Activities Director…………………………..…...…….Joe Lograsso 
Family Life Director……………………………………………….Paul Cone 
Community Activities Director………………………………Francis Elwart 
 

CHAIRMAN 
Knight Life Editor……………………………….…………Larry Nardecchia 
Degree Master……………………………………….………..Don Heydens 
Mentally Impaired Chairman……..….George Wiegand, Paul Burmeister 
Vocations Chairman…………………..………….……...Dale Niedzwiecki 
Boysville Chairman…………………………………...……Warren Sawdon 
Eyes for the Needy……………………………..………Maurice Van Hevel 
Pro-Life……………………………………………….…..Chris Gill (Sharon) 
Picnic Grounds……………………………………..……..Dale Niedzwiecki 
Retentions…………………………………….……..…………….Ray Keller 
Hall Manager………………………………………..………….. Phil Kupser 
Club Room…………………………………………………..Ken Grunewald 
Club Room Phone……………………………………….….(586) 739-9063 
 

ROSARY CHAIN 
Maurice Van Hevel………………………………………….(586) 739-2157 
Larry Shekoski…………………………………..………….(586) 731-3548 
 

INSURANCE REPRESENTATIVE 
Dale Jacks…………..………………………………………(586) 419-0276 

K OF C FACILITIES RENTAL INFORMATION 
 

Hall………………………..……………..…………………..(586) 739-9063 
Picnic Grounds…………..…………………………………(586) 739-9063 
 

State Website Line – www.mikofc.org 
Supreme Website Link – www.kofc.org 

 
 

 
COUNCIL ACTIVITIES FOR 

DECEMBER - JUNE 
 
  November 30 – December 3, 2016 – Texas Hold’em.  Contact 
  Don Heydens if you can work at dheydens@gmail.com. 
   December 4, 2016 – Lions tailgate event.  See flyer for details. 
  December 7,  2016 - Knights Corp Meeting 7:30 pm.  (This      
  meeting is open to all members.)  Attendance of Knights Corp  
  Members is MANDATORY. 
  December 8, 2016 – Our first meeting of the month, 8:15 pm in 
  the Club Room due to Immaculate Conception Mass. 
  December 18, 2016 – Children’s Christmas Party. 
 
  December 25, 2016 – CHRISTMAS DAY 
 
  December 29, 2016 – Our second meeting of the month, 8:00 pm 
  in the Club Room. (Tentative Date) 
  December 29, 2016 – Blood Drive.  See Gary Lusk 
 
  January 1, 2017 – NEW YEARS DAY 
     
  January 9, 2017 – Monthly breakfast at our council from 
  8:30 am – noon. 
  January 15, 2017 – Leo C. Niedzwiecki Memorial Seminarian 
  Benefit Dance at the hall from 2:00 – 7:00 pm.  See attached flyer 
  February 5, 2017 – Monthly breakfast at our council from 
  8:30 am – noon. 
  February 12 – 13, 2017 – Winter Casino Bus Trip.   
  March 5, 2017 – Monthly breakfast at our council from 
  8:30 am – noon. 
  April 2, 2017 – Monthly breakfast at our council from 
  8:30 – noon. 
  April 2, 2017 – European Pheasant Hunt (See flyer for details). 
  May 14, 2017 – Mother’s Day breakfast at our council from 
  8:30 am – noon. 
  June 18, 2017 – Father’s Day breakfast at our council from 
  8:30 am – noon. 
   
     
  Fraternally, 
  Joe Manuszak 
  Council Activities Director 
 
 

           
 
 

            
     
        Career Opportunity 
 
       The Knights of Columbus is seeking a Field Agent for a 
       career opportunity representing their insurance  program. 
       They offer a complete benefits package with this full-time 
       position.  In order to qualify, one must be eligible for  
       membership in the Knights of Columbus.  For more 
       iInformation, please contact, Don M. Wesley FICF, General 
       Agent, at (888) 393-7539, or don.wesley@kofc.org 
 
 

   



  

KNIGHTLIFE DEADLINES 
 
   This is just a quick refresher to let everyone know that the Knightlife 
paper is published every month with an email edition of the paper.  If 
you have an email address and wish to receive the monthly edition of 
the paper please subit your email address to either Larry Nardecchia 
at lanardecchia@prodigy.net or to Warren Sawdon at 
warren@wsawdon.com.  The paper goes out via regular mail four 
times per year – January 1, April 1, July 1 and October 1. 
   If you have any articles that you would like included in the January 
1st edition of the paper I need them by the first meeting of the month 
because the Sterling Heights Post Office closes down their bulk mail 
division for the holiday and does not reopen until after the first of the 
year which will make delivery of the paper approximately one to two 
weeks later.  
   If you have an article for the paper please submit it no later than the 
last meeting of the month  Remember anything that is submitted for 
the January, April, July and October paper will be seen by the entire 
membership. 
 
Larry Nardecchia 
KnightLife Editor 
 

TEXAS HOLD’EM 

                         
 

 
Texas Hold’em at the Wintergarten Tavern 

46777 Gratiot Avenue 
Chesterfield Township 

 
November 30, December 1, 2 and 3, 2016 

 
Times Needed:  November 30th and December 1st – from 

Noon until 6:30 pm 
December 2nd and 3rd – 7:00 pm until closing 

 
Please contact Don Heydens at dheydens@gmail.com if you can 

work 
 

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
 

 

We would like to wish all those people who are celebrating birthdays 
and/or anniversaries during the month of December a Happy Birthday 
or a Happy Anniversary. 
 

 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 
 
   For the month of December we are honoring Ray Campbell and his 
wife Michele.  They live on Pinecrest in Shelby Township and have 
lived there for 41 years.  They have been married for 42 years.They 
have five children – Chad (41 yrs old), Nikki (40 yrs old), Tracy (38 yrs 
old), Tiffany (38 yrs old) and Jenifer (36 yrs old).  They have 11 
grandchildren – Shelby (17 yrs old), Hunter (16 yrs old), Griffin (14 yrs 
old), Isabela (12 yrs old), Blake (10 yrs old), Carson (9 yrs old), Kyle (9 
yrs old), David (9 yrs old), Camren (8 yrs old), Emily (6 yrs old) and 
Rae Ann (4 yrs old). 
   They belong to St. Lawrence Parish.  Michele is a retired Catchism 
teacher.  Nikki is a hall monitor at catechism and Jenny helps with the 
catechism fund faiser. 
   Ray retired after 30 years with Operating Engineering. 
   Ray joined St. Lawrence Knights of Columbus in 1975.  He has been 
a Guard, Family Life Director and an officer with the Building 
Corporation.  He has also been the park manager, Hayride and St. 
Pat’s Party Chairman along with being a Charter Member of the 
Brisket Bunch. 
   In their spare time they enjoy spending time at the cabin in Harrison, 
and the grandkids football, baseball, basketball and soccer games. 
   Congratulations Ray and Michele for being chosen December Family 
of the month by your Brother Knights. 
 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
 
      For the month of December we are honoring Robert Walz as 
Knight of the Month.  Robert and his wife Suzanne have lived on 
Towering Oaks Drive for 20 years.  They have been married for 40 
years and have two children.  Their son, Joshua Andrew is 26 years 
old and their son Matthew is 23 years old.   
   Robert and Suzanne belong to St. Lawrence Church.Suzanne 
teaches 4th grade at St. Lawrence School and Robert’s school name is 
Mrs. Walz’s husband.  She has taught there for 16 years.  Robert is 
self-employed. 
   Robert joined St. Lawrence K of C in 2015.  He is the current  Lecturer 
   Congratulations Robert for being chosen December Knight of the 
Month. 
 

DOCUMENTARY FILM ON DIVINE MERCY 
 
   Supreme is proud to announce that a new Knights of Columbus-
produced documentary film on Divine Mercy will be aired locally on 
Sunday, December 4, 2016, on channel 7 at 2:00 pm. 
   Narrated by actor Jim Caviezel, The Face of Mercy explores the 
history and relevance of Divine Mercy by exploring the powerful visions 
of a merciful God revealed to St. Faustina, the key role played by Pope 
John Paul II who propelled the message of Divine Mercy onto the 
world state, and the Year of Mercy bestowed upon the Church by Pope 
Francis. 
   The airings are presented as part of ABC’s Visions and Values 
Series and have a broadcast window from October 16, 2016  to 
December 16, 2016. 
   Filmed in stunning 4K and seamlessly weaving together theology 
and history with modern testimonials and visual effects, this stirring film 
creates a remarkable tapestry of what constitutes the race of mercy in 
our modern world. 
   For more information about the film, including broadcast times and 
the DVD releave, visit faceofmercyfilom.com. 
 
Jim Adams 
    



  

OUR SICK MEMBERS 
 
   Our prayers are required for the Brother Knights and family members 
who are sick and recovering:    Lillian Sparks, Louie Jonas, Megan 
Singer, Beverly Bebee, Jim Langeveld, Stan Singer, Terry Donovan, 
Ann Marie Badke, Dustin Niedzwicki, Mary Ann Campbell, John 
Manuszak, Nikki Davies, Ray Osentowski, Stephanie Langeveld, 
Donna Ignagni, Laurie Deradoorian, Ron Wiegand, Joshua Walz, Mike 
Hoste, Joyce Maylock, Jane Van Havel, Marion Lelito, Jerry Noonan, 
Lois Simuluk, Diane Barker, Alex Coluzzi, Richard Wisniewski Sharon 
Dillaway, Jeff Toth, Sandy Papuga, Maurice Van Havel, Larry Hojna  
and MaryLu DeFauw. 
   Also please remember in your prayers our deceased members and 
their families:   
   If you know of anyone who should be on the list please call us at 
(586) 078-0579 or email us at:  lanardecchia@prodigy.net.  Any names 
that are underlined will come off the list next month unless we hear 
from you. 
 

LIONS TAILGATE PARTY 
 
   We are holding a tailgate event in the club room on December 4th 
per the attached poster.   
   Please attend or forward to any ushers, parish men’s groups or 
service members that you know, and invite them to attend. 
 
Jim Adams 
(586) 337-7704 
 

                                    
CHRISTMAS POSTER CONTEST 
 
   We are pleased to announce our annual K of C Christmas Poster 
Contest for children in grades Kindergarten through Third Grade.  
This is to promote the true spirit of Christmas in our children. 
   The posters should be a minimum of 11 x 14 inches.  They need to 
be original and display the true spirit of Christmas:  Christ!  Please 
submit the posters to the St. Lawrence Parish Office and make sure 
your name, grade and phone number are on the back.  Posters need 
to be submitted no later than Noon on Monday December 12, 
2016.  There will be one winner from each grade and the winning 
posters will be displayed on the Church slideshow before Mass.  
Winners will also receive a special prize! 
   Please bring out your artistic skills and colorful Christmas Spirit! 
   Please email Joe Lograsso at lograsso@comcast.net for any 
questions. 
 
Joe Lograsso 
    

 
    
 

 
 
 

 

VOCATIONS ARE EVERYBODY’S BUSINESS 
 
Dear Members and Family: 
 
Vocations are Everybody’s Business 
 
   As we start the 36th year of our Seminarian Program, you should be 
proud of the help you provided to so many fine young men.  They are 
our future Priest, Council Chaplains and Ambassador’s for the Knights 
of Columbus.  They continue to promote the Knights in all of their 
future parishes.  I’d like to thank you in advance of your continued 
support. 
   A Huge “THANK YOU” goes out to St. Lawrence Parish and our 
Knights of Columbus.  The 35 Seminarians at Sacred Heart 
Seminary, Detroit and 3 Seminarians at SS Cyril and Methodius 
Seminary, Orchard Lake just received a check from the Seminarian 
Fund at the Knights of Columbus.  The total sent out was over 
$20,000.00.  The Thank you cards that the Seminarians are sending 
are very touching.  They are over whelmed with gratitude for 
everyone’s support and prayers. 
   You should have received your Seminarian raffle tickets.  With the 
fall winds blowing Ole Man Winter in, don’t forget to buy your tickets.  
First prize is a Snow Blower, second prize is $200 and third prize is 
$100. 
   The drawing will take place at our annual Fund Raising Dance on 
January 25, 2017, at our hall.  All are invited and encouraged to 
attend.  Some of the Seminarians attend and it gives us all a chance 
to meet our future Priests. 
   I ask you to sell the tickets to family and friends.  Please send the 
money or the unsold tickets back to me at:  8056 Ogden Drive, 
Sterling Heights 48314.  Please make sure you put your name and 
address on your returns.  You can make the checks payable to St. 
Lawrence K of C.  If you would like additional tickets feel free to call 
(586) 254-3496 or email knedz61@hotmail.com and we will gladly 
send you more tickets. 
   We will also be having the $100 Club again.  It has grown in 
popularity and has helped greatly with raising funds for the 
Seminarians. 
 
Thank You, 
 
Dale Niedzwiecki 
Vocations Chairman 
 

 
 
   I would like to thank everyone for the “Congrats” for the “Family of 
the Year Award.” 
   It would not have happened without the support we received during 
the last couple of years from all our Brother Knights and Officers. 
   What a great group of guys!!!!! 
 
Phil and Denise Kupser 
pcups48185@aol.com 
 
 



  

 
   I hope this letter finds you and your family well.  On behalf of the 
Seminarian Fund at the St. Lawrence Council, I wanted to invite you 
to join the “One Hundred Dollar Club.”  Joining the club is quite easy, 
donate $100 and you’re in.  Our Council, along with the St. Lawrence 
Parish and generous people like you, are able to support an average 
25 young men at $1,000 each annually to help with their financial 
needs.  The last five years of chairmanship of the Vocation program 
has opened my eyes to the difficulties faced as a Seminarian, both 
mentally and financially.  All Club members will once again be 
recognized at our annual dance January 15, 2017.  As a token of 
appreciation, all Club members will receive two free tickets to the 
dance that will be at the door on dance day.  The dance is a nice 
afternoon out and a chance to meet the Seminarians.  Hope you join 
and if not please come to the dance. 
 
Please be part of it, it is VERY rewarding. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Dale Niedzwiecki 
K of C Vocation Chairman 
 

Please respond on or before January 1, 2017 
Send to:  $100 Club 
                8056 Ogden 
                Sterling Heights, MI 48314 
 
Name:__________________________________________________ 
Or In Memory of__________________________________________ 
 
Any questions call (586) 254-3495 
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR 
 

Wishing you a season of gladness, 
A season of cheer, 

And to top it all off – a wonderful year. 

 

 

KnightLife Editor, 
Larry Nardecchia 
 

 

EMAIL ADDRESSES 

                                       
 
   Warren Sawdon is trying to update his current email list and would 
deeply appreciate it if you would send him your current email 
address.  He can be contacted at warren@wsawdon.com or you can 
contact me at lanardecchia@prodigy.net.  We want to make sure that 
all members receive a copy of the KnightLife paper. 
   Anyone with a Wowway or Wideopenwest email address must 
add Warren’s email address to their address book because their 
mail is coming back to him as spam. 
 
Larry Nardecchia 
KnightLife Editor                                        

 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 

                   

   “Moms and Dads,” Good Boys and Girls, mark your calendar.  Our 
Christmas Party will be Sunday, December 18, 2016 at 2:00 pm.  
There will be hot dogs, popcorn, pop, entertainment, pinatas, and a 
visit from Santa Claus with a surprise.  Hope to see you there!!!  Also, 
if you can help setup, we need you.  It would be appreciated if you 
could be there by 13:30 pm. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Warren and Paulette Sawdon and Santa’s Elves  

 
   P.S.  We will also be collecting clean, used coats for our Coat 
Drive.  It can be your way of making someone’s Christmas a little 
warmer.  We will be accepting coats now until the Children’s 
Christmas Party. 

 
                                             

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


